MINUTES

Rotary Club of McLean, Inc.

Monthly Meeting, Board of Directors 2006-2007

Lutheran Church of the Redeemer

January 9, 2007

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of McLean, Inc. was called and convened at 1:37P.M. January 9, 2007 in the Music Suite of the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer. Robert Hahne presided as Club President. The following directors, officers and Rotarians also were present: Bob Hahne (President), Kim Mills (Treasurer), Scott Mills(Vice President/President –Elect), Lois Wilson( Secretary), Todd Dempsey(Immediate Past President), Robert Koenig(Sergeant-at-Arms), Paul Sawtell(Club Service), Kathy Martin(Community Service), Glenn Yarborough( International Service), Michael De Rose(Vocational Service), Paul Frank (Membership), Bob Rosenbaum and Vance Zavela.

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the December 12, 2006 and January 2, 2007 meetings of the Board of Directors. Todd Dempsey abstained from voting.

The Treasurer, Kim Mills reported that next quarters dues invoices are ready for mailing and will be sent out after today’s meeting. The balance in our checking account is $15,921.66. President Bob requested a list of all members more than 1 billing cycle delinquent in club dues be provided at the next meeting. President Bob also requested a budget report be presented at the next board meeting.

President Bob led a lengthy discussion on the recent requests  for funding from Langley residential Support Services, Inc. and Chesterbrook Residences. Questions arose on the amount of funds available and their location. It was stated by President Bob that he believed that pending a final accounting from the Monte Carlo Night(MCN) Committee, close to $15,000.00 was raised. It was stated by Bob Rosenbaum that the Mclean Rotary Foundation(MRF) has $3,750.00 remaining from the corpus to must be spent this club year.

Todd Dempsey moved and Bob Koenig seconded a motion to instruct the MRF to release $5,000.00 from the MCN designated funds held in the MRF account to Langley Residential Support Services, Inc. subject to fund availability. The motion passed unanimously.

Todd Dempsey moved and Paul Frank seconded a motion for the MRF to release up to but no more than $10,000.00 of the remaining MCN designated funds to Chesterbrook Residences under the conditions that funds are available after satisfying the Langley Residential Support Services request for $5,000.00 and that the remaining funds required for the purchase of the van are appropriated from other sources. The motioned passed by unanimous vote with Kathy Martin abstaining.

Clarification was made by President Bob that a Fundraising committee has not yet been established and is not the same committee as the one investigating the Flag proposal headed by John McEvilly. Scott Mills reminded the Board that it was voted into the bylaws that a standing Fundraising Committee is required. President Bob stated that he would name a member to chair that committee.

Bob Rosenbaum, speaking on the behalf of MRF stated that they are looking for balance in support of the Mclean and Rotary Foundations from the club members. He stated that the MRF supports the Community and Vocational Avenues of service for the club and desires to have an endowment to further our support of the Mclean Community. The MRF vision is to build the endowment to one-half million in 5 years. The MRF exists as an extension of the club to support the philanthropic efforts of the club. Todd Dempsey, Board Liaison to the Foundation, discussed the Foundation Boards request to have a line item added to the club dues statement for contributions to the MRF. No vote was taken.

A special board meeting was requested for January 23, 2007 to review the final accounting from MCN.

President Bob urged attendance at the upcoming District 7610 conference April 19-22,2007 to be held in Charlottesville, VA.

International Service Director, Glenn Yarborough reported on 3 recent requests for funding made to the club. The first was from the Barsana Eye Camp which his recommendation was to decline. The second was from the East Meerut club in India requesting that the club donate $3,250.00 to cover the cost of shipping the next container of books to India. The request was tabled until a more definite plan was obtained on the full project from the host club. The third request, supported by Tin Lay Raschid, was for the El Salvador Water Project conducted with Engineers Without Borders.  Glenn’s recommendation is to support the project with a $500.00 donation which the board approved. No vote was needed because he is within his approved budget.

With no further business appearing, the meeting was adjourned at 3:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lois Wilson

Club Secretary
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